
IMPORTANT MESSAGE 
FOR GOVERNMENT 
EMPLOYEES PENSION 
FUND (GEPF) MEMBERS

The Government Employees’ Pension Fund (GEPF) would like to dispel any rumours that its pensioners and 
members will lose their gratuities (lump sum) upon retirement from the public service. 

We would like to inform members that while the government is in the process of formulating proposals 
regarding retirement reform, the changes coming into effect on 1 March 2015 on annuitisation are aimed at 
aligning provident funds to pension and retirement annuity funds at retirement and will not affect pension 
funds. 

GEPF will retain the payment of benefits to members as contained in the GEP Law and Rules. GEPF is a defined 
benefit pension fund and changes related to provident funds will therefore not affect members of GEPF. 

While government wants to encourage workers to preserve their savings until retirement, no laws have changed 
to stop withdrawal when workers change jobs.

GEPF would like to inform its members that it is in constant engagement with the National Treasury around 
the retirement reform process and would like to re-assure its pensioners and members that their pensions 
are safe and secure. Members should not resign prematurely, instead they should contact GEPF’s offices to 
answer any questions they may have in this regard.

Joelene Moodley
GEPF Acting Principal Executive Officer

GEPF pensioners or members will not lose lump sum in 2015

GEPF’S CONTACT DETAILS:

Toll free Call Centre:	0800 117 669		  Email:	 enquiries@gepf.co.za		  Website: www.gepf.co.za 
Twitter: @GEPF_SA 

PROVINCIAL OFFICES:

Gauteng: Kingsley Centre, Corner Steve Biko and Stanza Bopape streets, Arcadia, Pretoria | Eastern Cape: No. 12, Global Life Office 
Centre, Circular Drive, Bhisho | Free State: No. 2 President Brand Street, Bloemfontein | Kwazulu-Natal: 3rd Floor, Brasfort House, 262 
Langalibalele Street, Pietermaritzburg | Limpopo: 87(a) Bok Street, Polokwane | Mpumalanga: 19 Hope Street, Ciliata Building, Block A, 
Ground Floor, Mbombela | North West: Mmabatho Mega City, Office No. 4/17, Ground Floor, Entrance 4, Mahikeng | Northern Cape: 
11 Old Main Road, Kimberley | Western Cape: 21st floor, Standard Bank Building, Thibault Square, Long Street, Cape Town

SATELLITE OFFICES:

Johannesburg:  2nd Floor, Lunga House, 124 Marshall Street, (Corner Marshall and Eloff streets – Gandhi Square Precinct), Marshalltown 
| Port Elizabeth: Ground Floor, Kwantu Towers, Sivuyile Mini-Square, next to City Hall | Mthatha: 2nd Floor, PRD Building, Corner 
Sutherland and Madeira streets | Durban: 8th Floor, Salmon Grove Chambers, 407 Anton Lembede Street


